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Friday 26th July 

Olympics Day 

 

Wednesday 31st July 

101 days of Prep  

 

Thursday 1st August 

Lions Club Speaking                   

Competition 

 

Friday 2nd August 

Indigenous Children's Day  

 

 Monday 5th August 

Curriculum Day 

 

Monday 19th August 

Book Week  

 

Monday 9th-11th September 

Year 6 Camp 

 Warratah Beach Camp  

 

Monday 16th-17th September 

Year 3 Camp  

Golden Valleys Adventure Camp  

 

Tuesday 20th August  

Tuesday 17th September 

 

Term 3 Dates 

July 15th– September 20th 

Dear families and friends, 

I hope you all managed some time off over the school holidays and enjoyed the additional time with 

your little people at home. Apart from some wet weather, which has filled our water tanks, Term 3 has 

started smoothly. Our students seem rested and recharged and excited for another great term ahead.  

Japan Study Tour 

The big news coming back to RHCS this term was the successful Japan Study Tour that took place over 

the holidays. Our incredible camp leaders, Emma Briggs and Caitlin Sullivan along with 11 very lucky 

students, joined a team of students and staff from Dromana Primary School on a 9 day study tour     

exploring the sights and culture of Japan. As you would appreciate, there is an enormous amount of 

planning and documentation required for an overseas camp. I would like to thank our teachers who 

carried out this planning and attended this camp, providing such an amazing experience for our         

students. Without exception, all students loved their time in Japan, with every single one telling me that 

their day at Disneyland was their favourite activity. Please read the student report about the Japan 

Study Tour in this newsletter.     

Holiday works  

School holidays are always a great opportunity to 

carry out some of the bigger grounds and facilities 

works. This holiday period was no exception. As you 

may have seen, our gymnasium looks like a brand 

new space after the floors were sanded and           

resurfaced over the break. A number of muddy areas 

around the school were addressed by installing     

synthetic turf and our oval goal post crash pads     

arrived. Weeds and invasive species were removed 

from a number of our gardens around the school, ready for 

further landscaping in the coming months. All of these 

works were made possible due to this year’s fundraising 

activities. In addition to our regular periodical cleaning, all 

student  bathrooms received a deep chemical clean over 

the break. 

Gymnasium Floors 

To help keep our gymnasium floor looking great for years 

to come, we’d love it if students could do their very best to 

wear non-marking soled shoes on the days that they have Physical Education in Term 2 and 3. As much 

as boots and gumboots are great option at a school like RHCS in the winter months, but they are already 

leaving marks on the new floor. Thank you to everyone for helping out.   
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2025 Prep Enrolments 

One final reminder for anyone with a child beginning prep in 2025 that enrolments are due this Friday the 26th of July. If you or some-

one you know is hoping to enrol their child at RHCS for next year, please ensure all enrolment documentation is received by the office 

by this date. Acceptance letters will be sent out shortly after. For more information about the Department’s Enrolment Policy for Foun-

dation Students, please visit: https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/enrolment/guidance/foundation-prep-enrolment   

Respectful Relationships Presentation 

I hope that many of you have already booked a space at the upcoming Respectful Relationships, Human Sexuality and Body Safety  

Parent Seminar. This is a free event presented by educator and expert Vanessa Hamilton from Talking The Talk. This really is a must for 

all parents and carers. The flyer for this seminar is in this newsletter or you can visit https://events.humanitix.com/sexuality-parents-

tyabb-railway-station-ps-local-community for further details and to book a space. This is an 

online event.  

Olympics 

There is a buzz of excitement in our classrooms in anticipation of this Friday’s Olympic Opening 

Ceremony, both at RHCS and in Paris. Our students will begin work in their country groups this 

week and will all take place in our Opening Ceremony and tabloid sports (weather permitting) 

on Friday. Friday’s opening ceremony will be loads of fun and filled with student performances. 

It will be a little squishy, but we’d love to see lots of parents and carers join in the celebrations 

with us.     

Upcoming Events 

This coming term is full of events, celebrations and camps. Please make sure all of these dates 

go in to your calendars at home and keep an eye on ClassDojo for reminders. This coming    

fortnight, students will be competing at the annual Lions Public Speaking Competition on  

Thursday the 1st of August. Best of luck to all involved and thank you Mr Merhtens for            

organising and preparing our competitors. On Friday the 2nd of August, we will be celebrating 

Indigenous Children’s Day with a morning assembly and community picnic. And please don’t 

forget that Monday the 5th of August is a student free day. Staff will be working with inquiry 

expert Shaz Bailey once again, fine tuning our inquiry approaches.    

Parent Opinion Survey and National Consistent Collection of Data 

The annual Department of Education’s Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Survey opens on Monday 

the 29th of July. Please keep an eye out for an email inviting all parents and carers to take part 

in this survey. This email will include information about the survey and how we use the results 

as well as instructions on how to take part. Traditionally response rates for our school have 

been low. We would appreciate it if ALL parents would take the time to complete this survey in 2024.  

In addition to the Parent Opinion Survey, the National Consistent Collection of Data takes place in all schools in August each year. 

Please find the fact sheet in this newsletter with information about this process. 

 

See you at our Olympic Celebrations! 

Warm regards,  

Gus Wettenhall 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/enrolment/guidance/foundation-prep-enrolment
https://events.humanitix.com/sexuality-parents-tyabb-railway-station-ps-local-community
https://events.humanitix.com/sexuality-parents-tyabb-railway-station-ps-local-community
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    CLE UPDATE 

 

 

 

 

It has been a fantastic start to Term 3, with students and staff quickly settling back into classroom routines and diving into learning. It 

promises to be a very busy term, as they all are, and we are looking forward to using this space to share about the fantastic learning     

happening across the school.  

 

Learning Explorations 

 

This term the Big Ideas being explored by our students are:  

Prep -  ‘Seasons are a cycle that affect living things.’  

Grade 1 -  ‘Scientists make discoveries every day.’  

Grade 2 -  ‘There are similarities and differences between cultures.’  

Grade 3 -  ‘How has technology impacted the way people communicate?’  

Grade 4 -  ‘Migration changed the course of Australian history.’  

Grade 5 -  ‘What is the effect of our behaviour as a digital citizen?’  

Grade 6 -  ‘Throughout history the decisions of Australian governments have had consequences for First Nations People.’ 

 

The students will apply lifelong learning skills and dispositions to a variety of curriculum areas. This will include collaboration, inquiry skills, 

thinking and reasoning. Students will also reflect on and identify the next steps in their learning, as well as further developing their own 

self-management. Our students will continue to develop a deeper understanding through the above units of inquiry. I really look forward 

to seeing the growth in all of our learners over this next term. 

 
Book Week 

 

Term 3 has always been my favourite term of the year, as we celebrate literature and the joy of reading through Book Week! This year, 

Book Week will be held in Week 6 (19th to the 23rd August). During the week students will participate in a range of activities that champion 

reading and writing.  

 

During Book Week each class will have the opportunity to visit our Book Fair, which will be run in collaboration with Lamont Books again 

this year. Not only do our students get the opportunity to purchase some fantastic titles but as a school we are able to spend 30% of the 

total sales on great books for our classrooms and school library.    

 

At the end of the week we will be holding our special Book Week assembly, which sees students and staff dressing up as their favourite 

book characters. Over the years we have had some amazing costumes and a wide range of characters represented. From Grandma Poss to 

Captain Underpants, Mr. & Mrs. Twit or Katniss Everdeen; you never know who you’ll meet at the RHCS Book Week parade! I’m sure that 

there are learners already thinking about which character they will choose for this year’s parade. 

 

However, in the scramble for costumes, which can add to the work of already stressed parents and carers, the point of Book Week – for 

kids to fall in love with reading – can get lost. In fact, a vast body of research shows what’s crucial to building a love of reading is allowing 

children the time and freedom to read what interests them. I’m not saying the Book Week costume is pointless; dressing up as your       

favourite book character is a great way to celebrate reading, particularly when all students and teachers take part. Some children will use 

their Book Week costume to play around with the fictional character and interact in role. Others will discover new characters and pick up 

new books based on a friend’s costume. 
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As a parent you can also help your child fall in love with reading. Below are some easy ideas for helping to develop a passion for reading: 

 

• Encourage your child’s reading of fiction and let them choose books for themselves. 

• Facilitate trips to the library if you can and spend time with them selecting what interests them.  

• Don’t judge your kids on what they love, and don’t force your kids to read what you deem a “worthy” book. Rather than judging, 

enjoy their pleasures and invite them to share their books with you.  

• Share your own reading with them and make it visible to them.  

 

It’s a small action, but anything you can to do help establish a culture of reading in the family helps establish reading for pleasure as a   

normalised behaviour. Just let your kid read what they want and enjoy it together!  

 

 
“A reader lives a thousand lives before he dies . . . The man who never reads lives only one.” 

George RR Martin 
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Hello Parents / Carers,  
I hope you and your family had a rejuvenating school holiday break! It has been wonderful seeing the children return so well to the school 
routines and expectations. There are so many great opportunities for the children at RHCS, including the Lunchtime Clubs. I have included 
a copy of this terms Lunchtime Club poster and some great photos of the children in action at some of the clubs this week. 
 
Building Social Skills 

Navigating social interactions can be one of the most challenging aspects of childhood for children. Many children struggle to make and 

maintain friendships, often feeling overwhelmed by sensory stimuli like sounds, smells, and chaotic environments. This can lead to        

impulsive behaviours, such as blurting out comments like "Eww, that smells!" or showing frustration when faced with unexpected changes 

in routine. Instead of expressing their feelings with words, they may cry or react with anger. The good news is that these challenges can 

improve with the right support and strategies that can help children enhance their social skills. 

Here’s What You Can Do: 

1. **Lunchtime Clubs at School**: Students have the opportunity to join one of many lunchtime clubs or activities on offer, that support 

the students in socialising with different groups and learning and enjoying different skills. There is plenty to keep the children busy at 

RHCS! Activities on offer include LEGO club, board games or reading in the library, Basketball club, drawing club, Disco club plus more. It 

would be great if you could remind your child/ren before school which activity will be on that particular day. You could even leave a post-it 

note message in your child's lunchbox to remind them of the activity they may like to go to. There are posters in each classroom to help 

remind the children of what is on offer. 
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2. **Utilise Local Libraries**: Visit your local library and ask the librarian for books focused on emotions, social skills, and coping        

mechanisms. Understanding emotions is crucial for children; they need to differentiate between feelings like anger, sadness,                  

disappointment, and hunger before they can navigate social situations effectively. 

 

 

 

 

 

3. **Teachable Moments in Media**: While watching movies or videos together, pause when a character experiences a strong emotion. 

Ask your child what they think might happen next. This encourages them to think critically about emotions and social interactions in a safe 

context. 

4. **Discuss Real-Life Scenarios**: At the playground, if you see a child being unkind to another, take the opportunity to discuss it with 

your child. I have found in the car on the way home is the perfect opportunity to reflect and talk together. Observing and talking about 

everyday situations can help them learn about social dynamics without the pressure of personal involvement.  

5. **Practice “Re-Dos” **: Children often act impulsively, so providing opportunities for them to "re-do" a situation can be incredibly   

beneficial. For example, if a child takes a toy from another, encourage them to return it and ask for a turn using their words. Provide them 

with a script, such as, "Can I have a turn?" Model the expected behaviour and explain that it’s okay if the other child says no. You can even 

set a timer, allowing them to choose another activity before asking again. 

By implementing these strategies, we can help children develop the social skills they need to thrive. With patience and practice, children 

can learn to navigate their social worlds more effectively, leading to more fulfilling friendships and interactions. 

 
You will never regret being kind.   
 

Sascha Wardlaw  

Assistant Principal  
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JAPAN TOUR 
In the school holidays 11 of us Redhillians went on a trip to Japan. 

On July 3rd we woke up around 3:30am to be at Dromana Primary School by 4:00am where the bus left at 4:15am. It was a long 

10 hour flight, but we eventually made it. When we got there it was very hot. 

Day 1: 

On day one we had our first school visit with our sister school, but before that we had a visit to an old samurai house where we 

learnt about the history of the house. At the school visit we had a welcoming assembly where we sang our song “Give me a home 

among the gum trees”. After that we had morning tea and then lunch. Before we left we had a quick five minute clean up of the 

school. 

Day 2: 

On day two we went back to school except it was a different school, where we participated in a range of activities with year levels  

like year 6, year 2, and many more. Once we finished up at school we went back to where we were staying where we had a  

workshop of making spoons and forks with a decorative sand up the top. 

Day 3: 

On day 3 we got dressed up in a ‘Kimono’ which is like a traditional Japanese gown, then we headed off to the tea ceremony 

where we tried moist cake, tea and a marzipan star. After the tea ceremony we he headed off to a farmers market where we 

made a sweet potato and then decorated it with chocolate. After that we participated in a traditional Japanese Taiko drumming       

session, followed by the farewell party where we said goodbye to Namegata City. 

Day 4: 

On day four  we headed off to Tokyo where we caught the subway for the first time, to a market where we got to buy whatever 

we wanted, BUT we only had 30 minutes until we had to head off to the Skytree Tower where we stayed for dinner.  

Day 5: 

DISNEYLAND! All we have to say is Disneyland was amazing, we could go on and on about it but we can’t. We went on so many 

rides, the food was so adorable shaped in Mickey Mouse heads! We got to meet Disney characters and we even got sprayed by 

Baymax! 

Day 6: 

On day six we went off to markets and we saw the Tokyo crossing. At the market we got a GIANT fairy floss to share with Red Hill, 

let’s just say it was massive! Not forgetting about the shrine visit. 

Day 7: 

On our last day we went to Tokyo Station where we did the character walk, which is lots of shops at the station all of the stores 

were SUPER EXTRA CUTE! By 1pm we went back and got out luggage to head off to the airport. 

We would like to thank Ms Briggs and Ms Sullivan for all of their patience with us all and for making the trip amazing! 

- Zahlia & Evie  
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